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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

Town of Eatonia News 
The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2014 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax payments 

made during that month: 

January – 6% 

February – 5% 

March – 4% 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 

Business Licenses – We will be mailing out 

notices. Thank you in advance for your 

payment. 

Pet Licenses – Please renew your licenses by  

Feb 01/14. If your pet already has a license, 

please remember to bring the license number in 

when you come in to renew. 

FARMLAND FOR RENT BY TENDER 
 

The Town of Eatonia offers for rent the following 

irrigation farmland: 

S ½ 15-26-25-W3rd 

approximately 137 cultivated acres 

approximately 122 irrigated acres 

which includes Zimmatic 7 tower irrigation pivot 
 

This is for a 3 year term 

starting April 1, 2014 
 

For more information on the property and 

equipment, please contact the town office  

at 306-967-2251 
 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope 

marked‘Irrigation Land Tender’ addressed to the: 
 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 

302 Main Street 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

 

Tenders to be received at the town office 

on or before 5:00 p.m. on February 10, 2014 

Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted 

 

The town did not have someone reading water 

meters this time so the utility bills have been 

averaged out using the past 2013 years billings.  

If someone called in with their reading we used 

that reading instead.   

Sorry for the inconvenience.

  

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each** 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Eatonia Oasis Living 
DECEMBER 2013 NEWS 

 
December has been a busy month, filled with 
family, friends and fun! We enjoyed our usual 

activities of baking, playing the Wii and morning 
exercises. The residents enjoyed games of 

shuffleboard and balloon badminton, as well as 
being pampered by manicures. Thank you to Leah 
Helman for helping Vicki with the manicures. There 
are some pretty, sparkly nails out there!  We must 
not forget our weekly Bingos! Thank you to Winnie 
Larson for helping out with them. There are several 
residents whose sight or hearing is failing, and they 

really appreciate the assistance. 
Around the care home, the staff and residents have 
been getting ready for Christmas by decorating the 
home and listening to music. The Christmas tree in 
the activity room is extra special, as it is decorated 
with ornaments the residents have made this year, 

and in years past. Thank you to Marie Smith for 
helping us sort through the many boxes of 

decorations and putting them up with us. We 
couldn’t have done it without you. Thank you also 

to Lorrene Johnson for helping us decorate and for 
bringing the homemade cookies! Thank you to 
Nicki Bailey for helping Marie with crafts this 

month. The residents also made a gingerbread train 
that turned out great, almost good enough to eat! 

We have had a lot of entertainment this month. The 
United Church Sunday School class preformed 

their White Gift Sunday program for us.  We would 
like to thank all the children for the great 

performance, along with Marie Smith, Nicki Bailey 
and Vicki Oomen for volunteering their time to 

bring a little Christmas Joy to the residents! We 
also thoroughly enjoyed the music of Bill Wardill, 
Joan Bailey and Dennis Kanesevich; and that of 

Laura Smolinski.This definitely put us in the 
Christmas Spirit! A big thank you to the students 

from Eaton School and to Mrs. Nunweiler and Mrs. 

Filyk for coming to help make cabbage rolls. We all 
got a lesson from the residents on how to make the 

perfect cabbage roll! The students brought some 
goodies to share, and we ended the afternoon with 

some Christmas caroling. It was a wonderful 
afternoon. 

There were two birthdays to celebrate this month.  
Greetings go out to Annie Warrington and to Ida 

Antony. The Monthly Birthday Party was hosted by 
the United Church Ladies.  We enjoyed the music of 

Audrey Roswell. A lovely time was had by all!  
Thank you so much! Ida Antony also had a surprise 

on her actual birthday when a group of her family 
and friends came to the care home with a birthday 
cake and gifts. There was musical entertainment 
provided as well. An afternoon filled with music, 

laughter, family and friends!  One couldn’t ask for 
anything more!  Thank you to Jessie Williams for 

helping at this. We also must thank Jessie, Winnie 
Larson, Ariel Donald and Candy Ashford for 

helping serve evening lunch. This is a busy time, 
and the staff appreciates the extra hands. 

We must not forget to mention all the volunteers 
from the churches who make time in their busy 
lives to provide our weekly service. This is very 
important to the residents. Once again, we thank 
you.  Our church services are on Wednesday at 

2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 
We would like to ask any individuals or groups that 
would like to volunteer in any capacity at the home, 

please call Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
Finally, a BIG thank you goes out to everyone who 
has made a donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis 
Living. Your generosity, especially at this time of 
year, is overwhelming and appreciated by all the 

staff and residents.  Thank you so much!! 
 

WE HOPE YOU ALL HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY 
HOLIDAY!! 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR 
FROM THE STAFF AND THE RESIDENTS 

OF EATONIA OASIS LIVING!! 

January Rec News 
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Arena 

January Hockey Games: 

January 11 & 12     

MINOR HOCKEY WEEKEND 

Friday January 17  

Seniors vs Kindersley 8:30pm 

Saturday January 18  

Seniors vs Lloydminster 8:00pm 

Sunday January 19  

Midgets vs Macklin 4:00pm 

Friday January 24  

Seniors vs Kerrobert 8:30pm 
 

Coming Soon 

~Annual 3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament 

March 13-16, 2014 

~Annual Funspiel March 21-23, 2014.   

We will be having a fundraising supper and 

auction the Saturday night of the Funspiel. Mark 

your calendars! 
 

Receipts- If you are missing any receipts from 

this past year please let me know and I can email 

them to you or you can pick them up at the rec 

office. 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.   
Community groups and organizations wishing to 

apply for this grant can pick up applications at the 

rec office.  Completed forms must be faxed, 

mailed or dropped off by January 15, 2014. We 

cannot accept late applications nor can we apply 

on your behalf. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

Thank You’s 

 
The E.O.L Auxiliary thanks all who 

donated baking to our Christmas bake 

sale. At this time of year we wish 

Seasons Greetings to all of you. We 

always Welcome new members.  

Call Cora Knuttila at 306-967-2447 
 

The family of Jerry Watts wishes to express 

our sincere appreciation to everyone that has 

helped us through this difficult time. Miles 

may separate us, but the love and support 

from friends and extended family has been 

overwhelming; including the phone calls, 

visits, food, flowers, expressions of 

sympathy and of course ensuring that the 

chores have been completed. For all of you 

that forwarded donations to the hospice we 

thank you as they provided Jerry exceptional 

care. We left the celebration of his life in the 

hands of Bill Thomson and we can never 

thank him enough. He truly is a gifted 

individual. The music of Carol Peters was, as 

always, simply wonderful. Jerry was a man 

that accomplished a lot, we thank each and 

everyone of you that contributed to him 

being a great man, husband, father, 

grandfather, friend and of course, rancher. 

Joan 
Darryl & Zerlina & family 

Brent & Lana & family 
Kim & Leanne & family 
Travis & Tara & family 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Screenings Project 
Thanks to the following 

farms for donating: 
 

Jeff & Doug Bailey 
Wes Heibert 
Stan Stusrud 

 

Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning  
for use of truck. 

 

 
Best Happy New Year &  
All the best to everyone.  

Sorry we missed Christmas Greetings 
Miller’s Carwash  

Ted & Janet Miller 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Old Fashion Christmas 
Once again Old Fashion Christmas has come 
and gone and was an amazing success. It would 
not be so without the many volunteers that 
make it happen. 
Thank you to                       

·   Santa for taking the time out of his busy 
day to make an appearance. 

·   The Eatonia Lions club for the fish pond, 
clean up and use of the hall. 

·    Ryan Hynd, David Becker, Dennis 
Kanasevich and all the little singers 

·    The 21-44 store. Elana and Ken 
Somerville for serving up free popcorn. 

·      The Eatonia catering committee. 
Delicious minute burgers and supplying 
free hot dogs and drinks. 

·     Prairie Center Credit Union. 
·     Ron Becker and Garth Weinhandl. Your 

sleigh and horses were very much 
appreciated. 

·     Cora, Amy and Patsy Knuttila for the 
face painting, tattoos and crafts 

·      Santa’s Hut and all the volunteer present 
wrappers 

·     Annette Palmer. You take amazing 
pictures. 

·     The Eatonia Huskies for the street 
hockey and skate with the Huskies. 

·     The R. M. of Chesterfield and Town of 
Eatonia for sponsoring the free hot 
chocolate and coffee for the Huskie 
game. 

·         The Eatonia Chamber of Commerce. 
The Eatonia Chamber of Commerce would like 
to thank all those who supported this event and 
we hope that the children of this community 
will have made memories that will last a lifetime. 
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We have so many people to thank for helping us through Larry’s surgery, recovery and 
radiation… 

 

 Thank you to our family- Mom, Arlen, Cora & Simon, Elana & Ken, Trent, Ken &Mel 
and your families- we could not have gotten through this without you. We are truly grateful 
that you were there with us… during surgery, after surgery and through recovery. Your 
encouraging words, your support, your visits and your prayers meant so much to us. Elana & 
Ken- thank your from the bottom of our hearts for taking Brendan & Nathan into your home 
while Larry had surgery in July. It was very comforting to know they were with you and your 
family. Thank you for driving for us once a week. In times like this we realize how fortunate 
we are to have such a close knit family. A family that is close through the good times and the 
difficult times.  
 To Cathie Punter, Ronalee & Greg Guidinger- we express our sincere gratitude… Thank 
you so much for being there for us… You always knew what to say- to celebrate the good days 
and to get us through the rough days. Your advice on care was so valuable to us. We will 
always be greateful for your continued support and your wonderful friendship. 
To Merle & Darlen Archilbald- thanks so much for helping us out… looking after the yard 
(cleaning out the dirty pond!), helping out with house repairs and for your visits. We 
sincerely appreciated you stopping in to see how we were doing. Your friendship means a lot 
to us. 
 Lisa Stevens- thank you for helping us with nursing care when we needed some extra 
help and for brainstorming ideas. Thank you so much for arranging the supper meals on the 
days when we drove to Saskatoon. It was a fantastic idea and very thoughtful. To all our 
wonderful friends- Shelly & Fritz Eckstein, Ronalee & Greg Guidinger, Leah Helman & Rob 
Turner, Lisa & Richard King, Amy Knuttila & Andy Richardson, Cora Knuttila &  Leroy 
Mackrell, Debbie Kroeker, Cathie& Don Punter, Lisa & Paul Stevens, Susan & Chris Theaker- 
For preparing and dropping off the meals, they were all delicious!! It was a very thoughtful 
gesture and made such a difference in our lives! 
 Thank you to the Midget hockey team, coaches and parents for arranging the benefit 
for us. To our family and friends- thank you so much for coming. It was a wonderful evening 
that we will always hold close to our hearts. We appreciated all the monetary donations that 
we received. It was a beautiful evening that we all enjoyed. Thanks so much for being with us 
and showing your overwhelming support. It meant so much to us. 
Thank you to all our friends and to the community who wished us well. Thank you for your 
prayers and your monetary donations. Our journey has taught us so many valuable lessons- 
the importance of faith, family, friends and community. The importance of opening our 
hearts and letting others share in our journey… We are truly grateful to everyone for helping 
us through this journey. God Bless You All!! 

Best Wishes for A Healthy & Blessed New Year!! 
Love, Larry, Dawn, Brendan & Nathan Ritchie
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KIDS KORNER 

 
 
 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279



     
                                                                                                                                          JANUARY 2014 

 

www.eatonia.ca  

 

7 

The Eatonia Park Committee 

Valentine’s Lob & Bob  
Friday, Feb. 14, 2014 

Dinner and Dance 
Musical entertainment during dinner-Ryan and Melissa Hynd 

during dance-The Dick Cash Band 

Advance Tickets only -$45 per ticket or table of 8 for $340 

going on sale January 13, 2014 

Available at Eatonia Agencies or contact  

Amanda Longmuir 306-967-2345 

Music Sponsored by: 

Prairie Center Credit Union 

Cocktails-6pm 

7pm dinner of lobster tails and steak kabobs 

Raffle Draws to follow 

Cash bar 
(All proceeds go towards rejuvenating the park beside the pool) 
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